
 

 

             Princeton Fire & Rescue Dept. 
 
   Memorandum 
 
 

 
To:  Mayor Schumacher and City Council 

 
Date:  10/20/2020 
 
From: Fire Chief Ron Lawrence 
 
Regarding: AED purchases  
 
Mayor and Council, 
 
I am asking for the council consideration to purchase two AED’s with Wall cabinets with CARES 
money. These AED’S will be placed at the Public Works Building and at the Waste Water 
Treatment Plant. The cost for these two AED’s will be approximately $4000.00. I would maintain 
them annually when I do the fire dept’s, city hall and liquor store AED’s.  
  
 
I will be present for more information and questions. Thank you.  
 
 
 
Ron Lawrence 
Fire Chief 
Princeton Fire & Rescue Dept. 


